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RDN, Committee of the Whole
Att'n Administrative Services
Regional District of Nanaimo
6300 Hammond Bay Road
Nanaimo, BC, VOT 6N2
January 10, 2011

Dear RDN Board Members & Staff,

We would like to draw your attention to some matters relevant to the RDN, and the
Regional Growth Strategy, as well as particular to the regional district's OCP for Area A.

In this letter MISSI requests your attention, and consideration to:

1) a proposal for a Mid Island Biosphere Reserve, extending through the southern
boundary of the RDN.

2) the RDN's upcoming report specific to water issues in each community, and the
need for additional time and meeting requirements to garner public input.

3) concerns about the draft OCP for Area A, particular to the need for additional
study on the Area's waterflow and storage and a robust environmental assessment to
ensure aquifer and groundwater protection.

We have taken the opportunity of the last Area A OCP meeting, tonight, to bring this letter
to the attention of the Director of Area A, Joe Burnett, and the OCP Citizen's Committee.

1) Attached please find an information brochure that provides an overview of our proposal
for a Mid Island Biosphere Reserve. Interest has been expressed in developing the proposal
so0 as to include areas of the Nanaimo River, Haslam Creek and Chase River watersheds,
extending to the coast and marine areas, and Gulf Islands.

We will shortly be announcing meetings, and invitations to form a steering committee - and
would invite any suggestions you may have, or reference materials you think appropriate.

2) With respect to another matter of some importance to the RDN and its residents we
would draw your attention to the recent RDN Winter newsletter,

"This year the RDN asked residents, community groups, and local professionals to help identify
areas of concern related to water resources. Staff used this information to develop a report addressing
specific water issues in each community; the report is available at www.rdn.be.ca. Residents are
invited to comment on the report until January 21, 2011."
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We take note that the RDN report has not been provided, and that the highlighted website
box* suggests materials will be available by the end of January.

With respect to this MISSI would suggest that the process for public comment needs
further attention. It also appears that there is no provision for public discussion or meetings
after the report is provided. We assume however that the comment period, noting a January
21st deadline, is to be reconsidered.

With the Regional Growth Strategy (RGS) in the works for the spring of 2011, and water so
important to VI and our communities, there would appear to be a need for additional time
and public meetings to fully consider the implications once the RDN makes this report
available.

MISSI would also request that other individuals and organizations with a similar interest in
the RDN's water supply and quality, be contacted and made aware of this report, and the
opportunity to comment further.

Just as a special effort is made to inform and involve business in matters relevant to their
specific interests we believe it would be helpful, as well as aid in RDN goals for
sustainability and community health, if the RDN adopted the practice and policy of
notifying non-profit organizations with expressed interest in reports and related issues that
the RDN may address.

3) For the sake of brevity we have summarized concerns particular to the regional district's
OCP for Area A. We are prepared to elaborate at your request.

MISSI raises these matters now because of time considerations, it being our understanding
that no additional opportunity will be available to bring such matters to the attention of the
RDN until after the 1st & 2nd Reading of the Area A OCP is passed by Council.

In keeping with MISSI's mandate for stewardship, MISSI is concerned about the protection
of the Cassidy aquifer as a key resource for Area A water supply and potentially other
jurisdictions;

- Not enough is known on the status of the Cassidy aquifer and its implications for
sustainability.

- There are strong indicators that this aquifer is vulnerable and more study is
essential, (for instance what would be the impact on the aquifer if a chemical spill
took place on airport land as a function of industrial activity?)

- All plans for future development of land near or above the aquifer, (including an
Accord between the RDN and NAC) should be reserved until such time as more
definitive understanding of the groundwater of the area is known, with specific
reference to undertaking all assessments necessary to ensure long term protection of
this vital resource. We cannot afford a mistake.
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We must also note the expressed interest by the City of Nanaimo, the Town of Ladysmith,
and the proposed Cable Bay and Timberwest/Cassidy developments among others, to draw
upon the Cassidy aquifers for their future water needs. This, while keeping in mind the
present Harmac mill water intake from the aquifers and river, suggests a growing and
ongoing future demand.

MISSI is also aware that a new BC Water Sustainability Act is expected in the near future.
This, and Bill 27 requirements for the RDN to address climate change impacts, raises
concerns about water shortages that are predicted on a seasonal basis, and new regulations
that will be coming into effect. The Cassidy aquifers, and related water supply for the
region, will be affected accordingly.

MISSI believes a precautionary, or prevention, principle would be the best and highest
guide in addressing matters relevant to water and watershed protection in Area A and the
region. In this respect we were pleased to see related concerns raised under the RDN's
highlighted notice*,

"The quantity and quality of surface and groundwater are directly affected by human activity,
whether that is land development, resource extraction, water consumption, or discharge of pollutants.
All of these activities are on the rise in the Regional District of Nanaimo. These activities have
already led to negative changes in many watersheds and reduced and or contaminated ground water
sources in a number of areas." <http://www.rdn.bc.ca/cms.asp?wplD=1748>

MISSI would then offer these comments and recommendations with the hope that a
cooperative approach might be fostered for the benefit of residents and communities in the
RDN, and so that sustainability and stewardship might be ensured in deliberations before
the Area A OCP is given Ist and 2nd Reading.

Please don't hesitate to contact us if you have questions, or require additional information.
We are of course prepared to work with the CoW, and other RDN channels, to foster public
interest in these matters.

Thank you,
s 4
Laurie Gourlay, President
Mid Island Sustainability & Stewardship Initiative

P.O. Box 333, Cedar, B.C., VOX 1W1
(250 722-3444) <www.missimidisland.com>
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